



ELEMENTARY GROUP _____

FINAL EXAM

December 2021

Student's name: _____ Final Mark: _____

READING	GRAMMAR	USE OF ENGLISH	LISTENING	WRITING	TOTAL MARK
/15	/30	/20	/15	/20	/100

READING

1. Read the text and choose A (True) or B (False).

Two young musicians

Frank and Jimmy are music students. They live in the same house and they are good friends but they like very different kinds of music.

Frank comes from a family of musicians. His father is the conductor of one of England's top orchestras and his stepmother gives lessons in classical guitar. Frank is studying classical music. He can play the violin very well and he's also learning the viola. He practises every evening and sometimes he plays for three or four hours. He also loves listening to classical and modern tango. He plays the violin in a modern tango group called Tangota. Tangota plays once a month at a small nightclub.

Jimmy is doing a university course in pop music. He likes listening to many kinds of music. He listens to relaxing music when he's stressed, he listens to jazz when he's tired, and when he's in a really good mood he listens to reggae or rock music. He loves going to concerts but he doesn't have a lot of money, so he sometimes goes to concerts. Jimmy's a big fan of Tangota but he doesn't like listening to Frank's violin every evening when Frank is practising, so he listens to loud music on his headphones. Jimmy also plays in a band. It's a rock band called Happy Sunday. They usually get together once a week to practise. Jimmy's friend has a club and the band can practise there in a large room upstairs. At the moment, Jimmy's band is making an album.

Example: Frank and Jimmy are cousins.

A True B False✓

1 Frank plays the violin in a classical tango group.

A True B False

2 Frank can play one musical instrument.

A True B False

- 3 Frank's group is making an album.
A True B False
- 4 Frank plays the violin for three or four hours.
A True B False
- 5 Frank's group gives concerts once a month.
A True B False
- 6 Jimmy listens to reggae when he's happy.
A True B False
- 7 Jimmy often goes to concerts.
A True B False
- 8 Jimmy is a big fan of Tangota.
A True B False
- 9 Frank can't practise the violin when Jimmy listens to his loud music.
A True B False
- 10 Jimmy's band practise at Jimmy and Frank's house.
A True B False

	10
--	----

2. Read the text again and answer the questions.

- 1) What does Frank's father do?

- 2) What does Jimmy study at university?

- 3) Does Jimmy like Frank's band's music?

- 4) How often does Jimmy's band normally meet to practise?

- 5) Is Frank's band making an album at the moment?

	5
--	---

Reading total		15
---------------	--	----

GRAMMAR

3. Choose the correct word or phrase.

Example: They usually go to **bed on** / **at** 10 o'clock.

1. I'm a good student. **I never am** / **I am never** late for class.
2. **No eat** / **Don't eat** in that restaurant. The food's very bad.
3. Her sister is **a** / **an** lawyer.
4. Ken is **Sophie's** / **Sophies'** brother.
5. I like **these** / **those** black shoes here.
6. It **often rains** / **is raining** a lot in April.
7. Do **you work** / **work you** in a bank?
8. **Does she can** / **Can she drive** a car?
9. Mike has a **pretty girlfriend** / **girlfriend pretty**.
10. Are they **live** / **living** in London at the moment?

	15
--	----

4. Complete the sentences with the correct form of the verb in brackets.

Example: They **have (have)** a new car.

1. _____ you _____ **(like)** classical music?
2. Are they French?' 'Yes, they _____ **(be)**.'
3. Please _____ **(slow)** down!
4. Where _____ your father _____ **(work)** at the moment?
5. He _____ **(not teach)** German. He teaches Spanish.
6. She hardly ever _____ **(go)** to the dentist.
7. What _____ **(be)** your brother's name?
8. I _____ **(not like)** swimming in the sea.
9. 'What _____ Anna _____ **(do)**?' 'She's a nurse.'
10. He _____ **(not be)** Scottish. He's Irish.

	15
--	----

Grammar total		30
------------------	--	----

USE OF ENGLISH

5. Write the adverb of frequency in the correct place in the sentence.

Example: Pilots often sleep in hotels (often)

- 1) Tom rides his motorbike to work (sometimes)
- 2) My boyfriend is late (never)
- 3) Teachers are stressed (often)
- 4) I see my uncle and aunt on Saturdays (always)
- 5) Professional footballers are rich (usually)

	10
--	----

6. Complete the sentences with the correct word.

Example: He has breakfast every morning.

does - goes - has

- 1) We _____ to the sports centre every evening.

are - take - go

- 2) The lesson _____ at eleven o'clock.

finishes - goes - does

- 3) I _____ a shower every evening.

do - get - have

- 4) She often _____ up late on Sundays.

starts - wakes - goes

- 5) We usually _____ on Saturdays and Sundays.

get up - relax - do

- 6) They _____ for seven hours every night.

have - do - sleep

- 7) We _____ the dog for a walk twice a day.

take - go - make

	10
--	----

Use of English total	20
-------------------------	----

7. Listen to these interviews and mark T (true) or F (false).

--

- | | | | |
|--|---|---|---|
| 1- Brittany's classes start at 8:00 A.M. | T | / | F |
| 2- Brittany doesn't work. | T | / | F |
| 3- Mike gets up late. | T | / | F |
| 4- Mike goes for a run before work | T | / | F |
| 5- Maya goes to bed at 5:00 in the morning | T | / | F |

Listening total		15
--------------------	--	----

WRITING

8. Choose ONE topic. Write 40–50 words.

- 1) Describe someone in your family. Include some of the following information:
What's his/her name? Where is he/she from? What does he/she do?
How old is he/she? Where does he/she live? What can he/she do?
Describe him/her.
- 2) What do the people in your family do? Describe their routine. Include some of the following information:
What's your favourite day of the week? Why? What do you usually do in the morning? What do you have for lunch? What do you do after lunch? What do you usually do in the evening?

[illegible]

Writing total		20
---------------	--	----